

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

## TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selecthoard@brookline.nh.us

http://www.brookline.nh.us

Non-Public Minutes-2 Selectboard Monday May 22, 2017

Selectboard members present: John Carr, Brendan Denehy, Tom Humphreys, Val Ogden and Eddie Arnold along with Town Administrator Tad Putney.

**Tad** stated that he was contacted by a resident on Old Milford Road who says he wants the culvert that flows onto his property reversed so it goes across the street and no longer onto his land. **Tad** said the Town requested and received a drainage easement on the land as a condition of the subdivision approval. He explained to the individual the Town would not incur the expense of switching the culvert outflow when we already have a drainage easement onto his property. **Tad** said he has already taken pictures and will meet with Town Engineer, **Dennis Labombard** at the property this week. **Dennis** was on the Planning Board when the subdivision was approved.

Minutes submitted by Sharon Sturtevant.

John Car

Tom Humphreys

Brendan Denehy

Val Ogden

Eddie Arnold